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Dear Families,

We are truly excited that you have chosen
Detroit Edison Public School Academy for
your student's educational journey. We are
looking forward to a wonderfully impactful
school year, where our students will grow
both academically and socially.

Educationally yours,  
DEPSA Administation

www..detroitedisonpsa.org

BREAKFAST AND LUNCH BEGINS ON 9/3
CURBSMART - INDOOR DISMISSAL BEGINS ON 9/16

AFTER SCHOOL TUJTORING BEINGS ON 9/23
PERTINENT INFORMATION WILL BE SENT OUT

Complete  and return
emergency contact forms

Ice Cream Social & Federal Grant overview and
Support for online resources I.e Deanslist,

Google classroom, and powerschool -  11-1 PM

Ensure students have their
school supplies 

Ensure your student has all
uniform pieces 

Pack a healthy lunch 

PH: 313-833-1100
1903 Wilkins Street
Detroit, MI 48207
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Please be advised that Attendance is VERY IMPORTANT.!!
Once your scholar has reached 18 absences, they are
considered chronically absent. Please help us with
lowering the absenteeism rate by making sure your
scholars are here and on time. Students will be
considered for retention or be dropped after a certain
number of absences. If there is any support that may be
needed from us please let us know.

Attendance Matters

Chronic absenteeism will
decrease by 15%
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Below is the DEPSA transportation link. Please
complete this link regarding bus transportation
for 2024-2025 school year. Transportation is not
guaranteed. Select the bus stop location closest
to your home. A team member from the
operations department will contact families
with more details. 

Click here for the  2024-2025 Transportation
Form

In September your child will participate in Fall
NWEA MAP testing. MAP stands for Measures
of Academic Progress and is a standardized
test that provides information on academic
skills students have acquired during a school
year. Our students take the test in Reading
three times a year (Fall, Winter, Spring) and
twice a year in Math (Fall, Spring). Students
will then be placed in reading groups to
receive targeting instruction to develop and
increase their reading skills. Our Success for All
reading program will begin mid September.

Students are expected to complete
homework. Please ensure that your child
completes their homework daily. The goal is
for each class to attain a 95% return rate on
homework at the end of the week. Part of
this practice involves our students building
the habit of completing homework every
day.

Most assignments can be found on Google
Classroom.  

Middle school students have assigned
reading for their Read & Respond. See
supplies list given to them. 

Students must be in COMPLETE uniform
daily. Students who are not in compliance
with the uniform rules will be written up
and possibly sent home, this is including
clear or mesh bookbags, and all black shoes
with no colors on them, and tie. Please be
sure your scholars are in complete uniform
daily. 

Students are not allowed
to use cell phones within
school.  Cellphones will
be collected at the start
of the day/. Please note
each Academy has their
own collection procedure.
All cellphones will be
secured and placed and
returned at the end of the
day. 

Inform
ation

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSet12Pb0a6UAsLtJNd2mcZCetVVJCavMO7hbdq7ZUBeUOgj6Q/viewform


Staff Emails Ext.

Mrs. Withers/ Princpal gwithers@npfeschools.org 1149

Ms. Williams/Admin. Asst swilliams@npfeschools.org 1150

KINDERGARTEN

Ms. Dowdell bdowdell@npfeschools.org 1176

Ms. Gallato ggallato@npfeschools.org 1175

Ms. Cadiang mcadiang@npfeschools.org 1155

Ms. Gonzales rgonzales@npfeschools.org 1154

FIRST GRADE

Ms. DeVera jdevera@npfeschools.org 1177

Ms. Morales emorales@npfeschools.org 1178

Ms. Capuno jcapuno@npfeschools.org 1153

Mr. Mariano rmariano@npleschools.org 1152

FIRST GRADE

Ms. Abello mabello@npfeschools.org 1180

Mr. Ambrocio aambrocio@npfeschools.org 1181

Ms. Hasanspahic
Ms. Baluyot 1182

Fine Arts & Tutors 

Ms. Bennett/Health jbennett@npfeschools.org 1163

Ms. Noble /Art knoble@npfeschools.org 1203

Mr. Carter/ Title One Tutor ecarter@npfeschools.org 1137

PRIMARY ACADEMY www..detroitedisonpsa.org

Message from Principal Withers
Good day and welcome to DEPSA Primary Academy. My name is Mrs. Withers, I have been at
DEPSA for 20 years, It is my honor and a pleasure to welcome you to the 2024 – 2025 school year!
Our theme this year is "Leo the Builder" Primary Academy is building foundations. We are thrilled
to welcome our previous and new students and staff back to school. We hope that you were able
to have a relaxing yet fun summer break while making special memories with your families and
friends. Now it is time to look forward to a wonderful new school year as we build on an
educational foundation that’s everlasting. I am extremely proud to serve as the Principal of this
amazing learning community and will continue to support the students of DEPSA Primary
Academy. We are so ready to take on the new school year and I hope you are to!!! Welcome back,
let's make this year a great year :)  Can we do it?  YES we can!!

Primary Staff Contact



Staff Emails

Ms. Garvin / Director ngarvin@npfeschools.org 1215

Ms. Villa/Admin Assist. mvilla@npfeschools.org          1254

Ms. Jennings/Lead Teacher mjennings@npfeschools.org 1171

Ms. Lassen/Assoc. Teacher mlassen@npfeschools.org                     1171

Ms. Turner/Lead Teacher zturner@npfeschools.org       1170

Ms. Mathis/Teacher Assist pmathis@npfeschools.org 1170

Ms. Kallapure/Lead Teacher bkallapure@npfeschools.org 1156

Ms. Grigsby/Assoc. Teacher agrigsby@npfeschools.org    1156

FIRST GRADE

Ms. Williams/Lead Teacher awilliams@npfeschools.org 1169

Ms. Jackson/Assoc Teacher ejackson@npfeschools.org 1169

PRIMARY ACADEMY www..detroitedisonpsa.org

Message from Mrs. Garvin, Pre School Director 

Pre School Staff Contact

DEPSA’s GSRP Preschool classrooms are housed in the Primary Academy. We join
the K-2 with the theme of Building Foundations. The Great Start Readiness
Program (GSRP) is a preschool program supported by the state of Michigan. Our
Teaching Strategies curriculum prepares children for success in school and in life
with a research-based, whole child preschool curriculum built for early childhood
educators. We will be opening our classrooms mid-September.

mailto:ngarvin@npfeschools.org
mailto:mvilla@npfeschools.org
mailto:mjennings@npfeschools.org
mailto:mlassen@npfeschools.org
mailto:zturner@npfeschools.org
mailto:pmathis@npfeschools.org
mailto:bkallapure@npfeschools.org
mailto:agrigsby@npfeschools.org
mailto:awilliams@npfeschools.org
mailto:ejackson@npfeschools.org


Staff RM Email Extension
Deanslist

Text #

Principal  Dr. Peart kpeart@npfeschools.org

Student Support specialist - Mrs. Bowie tbowie@npfeschools.org

Admin Assistant, Ms.  Brantley cbrantley@npfeschools.org

Teachers 

Ms. Eligado 3 143 Meligado@npfeschools.org 1143
313-528-
0540

Ms. Rodulfo
3 123 mrodulfo@npfeschools.org 1123

313-217-
2955

Ms. Carillo 3 142 acarrillo@npfeschools.org 1142

Ms. Bartolome 4 139 jbartolome@npfeschools.org 1139 313-752-1374

Ms. Mora 4 127 Amorah@npfeschools.org 1127
313-880-
4354

Ms. Naidoo 4 128 snaidoo@npfeschools.org 1128
313-752-
1590

Ms. Angle 5 135 Aangle@npfeschools.org 1135
313-524-
8991

Ms. Lockard 5 138 Sbridges@npfeschools.org 1138
313-228-
2239

Ms. Mathis 5 129 Dmathis@npfeschools.org 1129
313-380-
5785

Ms. Reyes 5 136 kreyesi@npfeschools.org 1136
313-228-
2306

Ms. Bennett PE

Ms. Noble Art

ELEMENTARY ACADEMY www..detroitedisonpsa.org

Message from Principal Dr. Peart
Get Excited! I am Dr. Peart, and it is truly an honor to be the principal of DEPSA Elementary Academy.
The team is thrilled to be a part of your child’s educational journey here at DEPSA. We want to thank
all of our DEPSA parents for supporting us and encouraging your children to start the year off
successfully. During the first two weeks, teachers will work on our cultural norms with our scholars to
create an environment conducive to learning. Please continue to support your children as we build
a strong school climate for our students to be able to excel and achieve success. With your support
together “We can reach new heights!” It will be a super great school year! 

Elementary Staff Contact 



Staff Subject Room # Ext. Email address

Mrs. Collins, Tamara Principal 255 1256 tcollins@npfeschools.org

Mr. Wisniewski,
Zachary

Student Support
Specialist 

235 1235 zwisniewski@npfeschools.org

Ms. Smith, Briana Admin Assistant 256 1256 bsmith@npfeschools.org

Ms. David, Mariechris
IB MYP Language &
Literature (6)

262 1262 mdavid@npfeschools.org

Ms. Salvador
IB MYP Language &
Literature (8)

264 1264 rsalvador@npfeschools.org

Mr. Gaspar, Benjamin
IB MYP Language &
Literature (6H,7H,8H)

263 1263 rmarcos@npfeschools.org

Mr. Sicat, Neptali
IB MYP Language &
Literature (7)

261 1261 nsicat@npfeschools.org

Mr. Neely, Brailen
IB MYP Physical &
Health Education 

252 1252 bneely11@npfeschools.org

Ms. Borowski, Nicole
IB MYP Social Studies
(6) (7)

258 1258 nborowski@npfeschools.org

Mr. Rieth, Bobby  IB MYP Soc St (8) (7) 257 1257 rriethmiller@npfeschools.org

Mr. Francisco,
Aleander

IB MYP Math (6)  (7)  241 1259 afrancisco@npfeschools.org 

Ms. Lengset, Emma IB MYP Math  (7) (8) 259 1260 elengset@npfeschools.org

Ms. Davis, Lauren IB MYP Sciences (7) (8) 227/244 1227 ldavis2@npfeschools.org

Ms. Reyes, Aldibel IB MYP Sciences (6) (7) 228/243 1228 areyes@npfeschools.org

Mr. Montgomery,
Chris 

Fine Arts  226 1226 cmontgomery@substitute.npfeschools.org

Mr. Haqq, Waleed 
IB MYP Performing
Arts

252 1252 whaqq@npfeschools.org

Mr. Brown, Mark  IB MYP French 1 245 1245 markbrown@npfeschools.org

Ms. Edwards, Destiny Resource Room 203 1203 dedwards@npfeschools.org

Ms. Carlin, Kelly  IB Coordinator  233 1233 kcarlin@npfeschools.org

Mr. Tucker, Darryl 
ELA Instructional
Coach 

242 1242 dtucker@npfeschools.org

Mr. Coker, Shawn  Security scoker@npfeschools.org

JUNIOR ACADEMY www..detroitedisonpsa.org

Message from Principal Collins 
We are so thrilled to have our students back!. The level of excitement is at an all time high
for both students and have staff members. It was truly a pleasure to hear the laughter,
the conversations, the pure joy of simply engaging with one another after their Summer
break. For those of you who do not know me, I am Mrs. Collins, middle school principal for
the Junior Academy. This is my 20th year as an educator at DEPSA. I love middle school
students! I am known to many of my students as firm and fair and ready to support
however way I can. Students achievement is ALWAYS at the forefront. The JA theme this
year is  Mediocrity is NOT an Option. 

JA Staff Contact 



PARENT NEWSLETTER
DEPSA HIGH SCHOOL

Hi Depsa high school families,

We're excited to work alongside you and your students to make this year the best

one yet! together we can ensure your child meets their academic goals this year.

Our mission is possible!

I hope this letter finds you well-rested and ready for an exciting new

school year! My name is Mr. Blackburn, and I'm honored to serve as the

principal of DEPSA High School. This year, we have ambitious goals for our

students, and we need your partnership to achieve them. Here's what we're

striving for:


